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The Permanent Mission of the Federal Repubhc of Nigeria to the Umted
Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva presents its
compliments to the Special Procedures Branch of the Office of the High
Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) and has the honour to acknowledge receipt
of letter dated 25 July 2012 conveying a Joint Allegation from the Special Procedures
of the Human Rights Council, connected to the issue of alleged eviction and
demolition of the Abonema Wharf Community, in Port-Harcourt, Rivers State,
Nigeria.

The Permanent Mission would (ike to confirm that the Joint Allegation has
been forwarded to the appropriate authorities in Abuja.

The Permanent Mission of the Federal Republic of Nigeria to the United
Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva avails itself of this
opportunity to renew to the Special Procedures Branch of the Office of the High
Commissioner for Human nghts (OHCHR), the assurances of its hlghest consideration.
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Karim GHEZRAOUI,
Officer-in-Charge,

Special Procedures Branch,
OHCHR, Palais des Nations,
CH-1211 Geneve 10.
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